
 
 
 

 
 

Dedication 
 

 
In Memory of Toni Montgomery 

 
 
 
Toni Montgomery was an enthusiastic member of the General Plan Steering 
Committee. She was particularly interested in several of the Plan’s key elements: 
a comprehensive trails/open space system; revitalization and preservation of 
downtown; and designing future development in a way that continues the 
pattern and character of traditional Rio Vista neighborhoods. 
 
Her enthusiasm and dedication greatly influenced the General Plan and inspired 
the Steering Committee and many others who worked on it. The General Plan 
2001 is dedicated to her memory in the hope that it is worthy of her efforts and 
those of all who participated in its creation. 
 
 

 
 
 

Dedicated by action of the City Council 
 

October 17, 2002 
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